
Written testimony on House Bill 1249 
 
 
Chairman Kasper and Government and Veterans Committee Members 
 
 
 My name is Kevin Herrmann from Beulah, ND. I am a lifelong citizen of 
North Dakota. 
 I am opposed to House Bill 1249. I have been in the legislative wing for 
committee hearings and legislative floor sessions. I see no issues in the 
legislative wing. Why waste money on a building that is still in very good 
condition? I see the public wouldn’t have any problem if there is a need of 
any remodeling job but this bill as I read it is more than remodeling. 
 Why does the members of the legislative assembly need special parking 
area? 
 House Bill 1249 could have potential wasteful spending in how an 
individual interprets the wording in this bill. 
 
 I am asking to give House Bill 1249 a DO NOT PASS recommendation. 
 
Kevin Herrmann 
300 Fair St. SW 
 Beulah, ND 58523 
701-873-4163 
 
  


